Minutes of the Special Council meeting September 24, 2018

Reading of the Special Call.

Notice is hereby given that the City Council of the City of Joplin, Missouri held a special meeting on Monday, September 24, 2018, at 6:00 pm in the 5th Floor Council Chambers, 602 S. Main Street, Joplin, Missouri for the purpose of authorizing the acceptance of a grant from the Department of Transportation, Federal Aviation Administration, (FAA) Airport Improvement Program (AIP) Supplemental Appropriations for the Reconstruction of Taxiway D at the Joplin Regional Airport.

Invocation was read by City Clerk Barbara Gollhofer

Pledge of Allegiance to the United States of America was led by Mrs. Reid Adams.

Call to order

The Special Meeting of the Joplin City Council was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Mayor Gary L. Shaw.

Roll Call

Answering Roll Call were Council Members: Taylor Brown, Melodee Colbert-Kean, Douglas Lawson, Anthony Monteleone, Diane Reid Adams, Gary Shaw; Ryan Stanley (via phone), Phil Stinnett, and Jim West. Also, in attendance were Acting City Manager David Hertzberg and City Attorney Peter Edwards.

ORDINANCES - EMERGENCY

Mr. Stinnett introduced Council Bill No. 2018-612 – an ordinance authorizing the acceptance of a grant from the Department of Transportation, Federal Aviation Administration, (FAA) Airport Improvement Program (AIP) Supplemental Appropriations for the Reconstruction of Taxiway D at the Joplin Regional Airport; and, amending the Annual Budget of the City of Joplin for the Fiscal Year 2017-2018 as adopted by Ordinance No. 2017-167 on October 16, 2017; and containing an emergency clause. Motion by Mr. Stinnett, second by Mr. West that Council Bill No. 2018-612 be approved on an emergency basis. Voting in favor were Council Members: Brown, Colbert-Kean, Lawson, Monteleone, Reid Adams, Shaw, Stanley, Stinnett and West, 9. Nays: 0. The Council Bill was declared adopted and entitled **Ordinance No. 2018-125.**

Comments from Council Members:

Mr. Stinnett thanked Council Members Colbert-Kean and Reid Adams for their reports from the MML conference they recently attended. He stated the reports were informative and he appreciated the council members (Colbert-Kean, Reid Adams and West) who took the time to represent the City in this capacity. Mr. West stated his MML report is forthcoming.

There being no further business to come before council the meeting was adjourned at 6:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Barbara J. Gollhofer, City Clerk